STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS31583 / S1416

This legislation moves the Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Bureau out of the Idaho Department of Health
and Welfare and relocates it into the Office of Emergency Management. All existing EMS programs except
the Public Health Preparedness and Response Program will be moved effective July 1, 2025. The directors of
the Idaho Department of Health & Welfare and the Office of Emergency Management will work together to
coordinate the transfer of the EMS Bureau. The Office of Emergency Management will also be responsible for
preparing a budget request for EMS functions for fiscal year 2026.

FISCAL NOTE

There is no impact to the General Fund in fiscal 2025. The dedicated fund would be moved from the Idaho
Department of Health & Welfare to the Office of Emergency Management, and existing resources would be
used to transfer responsibilities.

Beginning in fiscal year 2026, cost share will provide for supplemental EMS services. For the first year of
implementation the projected cost is $2.2 million. Future costs will be determined on local input regarding
program needs and budget adjustments. There could be a federal cost-share for these services.

Contact:
Senator Mark Harris
(208) 332-1341
Representative Blanksma
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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